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Subject: 
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Comment:

PHACCT is strongly supportive of the Greater Wellington Regional Council 2013/14 Annual Plan. 
PHACCT will continue to work with the Greater Wellington Regional, Wellington City and Porirua City councils and Ngati Toa to ensure that the vision for “a healthy catchment, waterways and harbour, enjoyed and valued by the community” becomes a reality.

We note the high level of collaboration that has taken place between the 3 councils and the work which is in the final planning stage on the two significant environmental projects for the Porirua Harbour and Catchment (Estuarine restoration framework and an expanded land-based revegetation framework) and are encouraged that initial work is included in the budget for 2013/14.

The Porirua Harbour and Catchment Community Trust response to the LTP is as follows:
	Draft Annual Plan 2013/14
	Response from PHACCT

	Environment, p 51 -56
	Under Specific Areas of  Work (4.1) (p51), “Porirua Harbour Monitoring Programme” is listed.  No details are given on what this involves.  We recommend that a specific performance measure for this be included in the performance measures (4.3) on p 52. 

	
	Under Biodiversity Management (6.1) (p 53) four areas of work are mentioned.   We strongly support all of them, especially the one relating to the Porirua Harbour and Catchments Strategy and Action Plan.  But no useful details of what these work areas involved are included.  We recommend that more detail be included in the performance measures (6.3) on p 53 

	
	We support the proposals for pest management (7.1) on p 53 but would like more detail on the “Total Control Sites” (7.3), p 54

	
	We note Harbour Management (8.1), p 54 provides for two areas of work, neither relating to environmental/ecological  management.  We would like to see some specifics on environmental management of the harbours, and particularly the Porirua harbour system included in 8.1 and in the performance measures (8.3) 

	Parks, pp 68 - 70
	We support the review of the Whitireia Park Management Plan as a separate management plan (4.1) on p 69.

	
	We strongly support the fencing and stream restoration in the Korokoro Stream (Belmont) and Speedy’s Stream (Belmont) (6.1) on p70.

	
	We strongly support protecting and restoring the environmental values within the regional parks network and, particularly, “establishing objectives and criteria for environmental restoration sites” (6.3) on p 70.


We would strongly stress that priority be given to ongoing stream catchment management, fencing of stock and riparian planting in the main streams of the Porirua Harbour catchment, specifically Porirua, Kenepuru, Duck Creek, Cannons Creek and Takapu streams.  We would strongly recommend that these streams along with Horokiwi and Pauatahanui Stream must be a priority for integrated stream management in the next 3 years.

We would also strongly encourage leadership to be shown on the streams that are included on land administered by  GWRC ie Waitangarua Farm in Belmont Park, the headwaters of Duck Creek (47% is in Belmont Park), Cannons Creek, Takapu stream and Porirua Stream. 
A small delegation from PHACCT wishes to speak to our submission at a Council hearing.
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